CITY OF GOOSE LAKE NEWSLETTER

Council meetings are held the third Thursday of each month at 7:00 pm. Visitors Welcome!

City of Goose Lake – Directory

www.gooselakeiowa.org

Mayor

Ken Schoon 577-2477

City Clerk /Billing Clerk

Sarah Beeck 577-2300

e-mail: cityclerk@cityofgooselake.com

City Hall

(Leave a message) 577-2300 Hours: Tuesday & Thursday 9-11 am

Council Members

 Josh Spain
 563-219-6249

 Mike Schmidt
 563-357-9728

 Matt Cain
 563-219-5945

 Mike Mattis
 563-577-2363

 Darrin Farrell
 563-212-4509

Sewer Superintendent

Seth Ashpole 815-213-1311

Water Superintendent

Marty Jahn 563-940-0358

Fire Station

577-2299 or 911 - Emergency

Clinton County Crime Stoppers

563-242-6595 or 888-883-8015

IOWA ONE CALL – Call before digging!

811 or 800-292-8989

Community Room for Rent



Call City Hall at <u>577-2300</u> to book your date early. Please leave a message and the City Clerk will return your call. The rental charge is \$150.00 with a \$100.00 deposit. **Book your parties and family gatherings with us today!**

Like us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/CityofGooseLake

UTILITY CUSTOMERS REMEMBER:

*Any payments received on the 21st or later are subject to a \$15.00 late fee!

*If the 20th falls on a Saturday or Sunday you will have until the following Monday by 5:00 pm. If 20th falls on a Friday the payment is due by 5:00 pm that day.

*If you do not receive your utility bill by the 5th of the month, please contact the City Clerk.

FUN FACT:

16th September, 1620: The Mayflower set off on its voyage from Plymouth to the United States with up to 30 crew members and 102 passengers.



Sunday, October 26th
Trick or Treating
3-5 pm
Friday, October 31st

Fall Festival with

New Generations Learning Center

@ City Hall 2-5 pm

Joke of the Month:

What did the football say to the punter? See answer below \

The City has gone with a new garbage provider & garbage bins will be switched out at the end of October. Last day for Republic Services is October 27th and you will need to leave your bins out by the curb for them to pick up. AT Disposal will bring new bins later that week.



Joke of the Month answer: I get a kick out of you.

Do you have suggestions for keeping our town looking its best?

We're looking for ideas to help define what qualifies as a nuisance, establish clear timelines for addressing issues, and consider appropriate fines. We'd love to hear your input let us know your thoughts! Please email Sarah at cityclerk@cityofgooselake.com, email any of the council members, or drop a note in the "Utility Payments" box at City Hall.

😉 Pumpkin Coloring Contest 😯

Choose from two attached pumpkin coloring pages, decorate them, and help us bring some Halloween spirit to City Hall!

Deadline: Thursday, October 23rd at midnight

Winners Announced: At the Fall Festival on Friday, October 31st at City Hall (You do *not* need to be present to win.)

Drop off your finished artwork at City Hall or place it in the Utility Payment Box.

Extra coloring pages are available on the table at City Hall.



Open to all ages—everyone is welcome to join the fun!



New Utility Payment Drop Box at City Hall by the front entrance!

We're excited to announce the installation of a new Utility Payment Drop Box at City Hall. The drop slot at the old fire station will soon be permanently closed. Thank you for your cooperation!